

Paul Calaminus
East London NHS Foundation Trust
Alie Street, London E1 8DE
11 May 2023
Satu Haimakainen
3 Davis Road, Aveley
South Ockendon
Essex, RM15 4ST
Dear Satu Haimakainen,
It is with a heavy heart that I write to you today, as we mourn the loss of your beloved husband and our esteemed colleague, Gordon Mackenzie. Gordon was a valued member of our team at ELFT since 1998, and his passing has left a profound void in our organisation.
Gordon had been a part of our Forensics division since 2008, after completing his nurse training. He started on Moorgate Ward before moving to the Security Department and eventually to the Low Secure Unit at Wolfson House. His dedication and commitment to his work were exemplary, and he formed strong and meaningful relationships with his colleagues over the years.
Gordon's wit and sense of humor will be sorely missed by his colleagues. He was a valuable member of our team and was known for his ability to connect with our Service Users, even those who were deemed challenging. He was a true professional and a credit to our Trust.
[bookmark: _GoBack]His untimely passing has left us all in shock and disbelief. We want you to know that we share in your grief and offer our heartfelt condolences to you and your family. We will always remember Gordon as a kind, caring, and compassionate colleague who had a positive impact on the lives of many people.
We want you to know that our organisation is here to support you in any way we can during this difficult time. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you need anything.
May the memories of Gordon provide you and your family with some comfort during this trying time. Please accept our sincerest sympathies and know that you are in our thoughts and prayers.
Sincerely,
Paul Calaminus
